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October 3, 2024

Via Regular & Certified Mail

AZJ John Street, LLC

c/o Wieck & Deluca Inc.

One Turks Head Place, Suite 1300
Providence, R1 02903

Re:  Notice of Public Hearing
AZ]J John Street, LLC. d/b/a Harbor House
198 Thames Street- Request for Renewal of Class BV Intoxicating Beverage License

To Whom It May Concern:

Please be advised that, pursuant to RI law, the Town Council of the Town of Bristol will be holding
an annual Public Hearing on the request for renewal of the Class B Victualler License of AZJ John
Street, LLC. d/b/a Harbor House, to be held on November 20" at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Council
Chambers at the Town Hall, 10 Court Street, Bristol, Rhode Island.

The license was transferred to AZJ John Street, LLC, from the prior licensee in 2021. It was granted
but not issued due to AZJ John Street, LLC’s failure to satisfy the requirements for the issuance of
the license as set forth in state law and local ordinance. The Council renewed the license in 2022 and
again in 2023. At this time, the Council is requesting AZJ John Street, LLC, to appear and
explain why the license should be renewed for a third time, given that the licensee has still
failed to satisfy the requirements for its issuance.

You have the right to attend the public hearing with counsel and to present evidence for consideration
by the Council. Depending upon the outcome of the hearing, the Council is authorized to deny the
renewal application for the license.

Public notice of the renewal hearing will be advertised in the Bristol Phoenix.

Sincerely,

Lo

Melissa Cordeiro, Town Clerk

cc: Town Administrator; Police Chief; Town Solicitor
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